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Traditional Archers of New Jersey, Inc.  
 

Off the Shelf 
 

The Traditional Archers of New Jersey, Inc. 

Newsletter ―Off the Shelf‖ is published four times 

each year and distributed to its membership, 

friends and supporters.  This printed material may 

not be used without written permission. 

 

To receive your subscription, fill out your mem-

bership application on the back and mail to the 

address on the bottom left of the application. 

 

Members are invited to submit news items, pho-

tos, articles, comments, etc. to the editor of  

Traditional Archers of New Jersey, Inc.: 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Advertising Rates [per issue]: 

1/8 page…………………….$15.00 

1/4 page…………………….$20.00 

½ page……………………...$40.00 

Full page……………………$80.00 
 

And...Advertisement in a fifth issue FREE with 

one year (4 issues) prepaid! 

 

 

PUBLICATION DEADLINES 
 

Spring Issue  February 1 

Summer Issue  May 1 

Fall Issue  August 1 

Winter Issue  November 1 

 

Traditional Archers of New Jersey, Inc  

Jorge L. Coppen, Editor 

6208 Honeycomb Ct. 

Sykesville, MD 21784 

(410) 842-5991 

E-mail: jlcoppen@comcast.net 

TANJ Webmaster 
Rob DiStefano 

e-mail: rfd@rfd.cc 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

I t’s Bowhunting season again and many of our members are 

already in the woods and watching their arrows fly. It has 

been another busy year and 2010 has almost come and gone. 

As we know Governor Corzine signed the 150-foot Bowhunt-

ing Perimeter Bill. That along with New Jersey Sunday Bow-

hunting has again showed our Governor what strong outdoors 

organizations we have in New Jersey, and we vote. The New 

Jersey Outdoor Alliance (NJOA), United Bowhunters of 

New Jersey (UBNJ) and the U.S. Sportsman’s Federation to 

name a few made this happen. Not only for their members but 

all Bowhunters in this state. If you are not a member please 

take a second and join these great organizations.  TANJ dues 

are due in January 2011!  We all know we have a long road 

ahead of us with the anti-hunters in this state as we read in the 

papers every day and are already attacking the upcoming Bear 

season. Hopefully we can have a Bear Bowhunting season in 

the near future. 

 

I received a call the other day at work from Mrs. Robin Helms. 

She is the mother whose son was over in Iraq fighting to de-

fend our freedom and TANJ sent the many goody boxes to him 

and his troops last year .His name is CFO Jared Helms, Bravo 

Battery TF-1-113thFA 30th HBCT. I spoke to Mrs. Helms and 

then to her son Jared who returned from his tour of duty. They 

will be coming to New York this month and wanted to know if 

we could make arrangement to meet because her son would 

personally like to thank TANJ and what those packages meant 

to him and his troops. I have plans to meet them for dinner and 

to express to them how we appreciate what he and his troops 

are doing and how proud we are of them. 

 

Last month on Sunday October 17th we had our Annual ―White

-Tale‖ Fever shoot at Wa-Xo-Be. The original date was in 

June but was rained out.  So, Russ Harvey their President had 

to reschedule the date. Many people that attended the Mon-

mouth County Archery Youth Day back in September 

showed up with their family to enjoy the day. We also had the 

cub scouts, boy scouts and 4-H come and they all had a great 

time. 

 

The Second Annual Archery Day on Sunday September 19th 

was held at the at the Somerset County Fish Game Associa-

tion in Bridgewater N.J. and the TANJ was invited to help in-

struct those that will attend as in last year great event. I would 

like to take this opportunity to thank TANJ members Mike 

Tully (Gutyanker) & Tom Robinson for their invaluable assis-

tance with the ―Archery Day‖ event Mike & Tom worked with 

all that attended and the in itself is quite a feat since it rained 

―cats and dogs‖ the entire day. I believe that it required a high 

level of dedication, professionalism and wet and sore knees 

with all the kids that came. We showed them the basic points of 

archery and how they could further pursue this fun and exciting 

outdoor activity and hopefully join the ranks of TANJ. As I 

stated before it rained the entire day but they kept on coming 

through the gates until 3:00 PM. They both demonstrated what 

is achievable with practice and dedication to archery. TANJ 

would like to thank John Zampini, the Archery Chairman of 

the SCFGA for another great day. We appreciated the invite to 

their Second Annual Archery day and we already marked our 

calendars for next year and hope other TANJ members will 

come and help out. 

 

On Saturday October 23rd TANJ co-sponsored the 3-D archery 

range at the Central Jersey Rifle and Pistol Club in Jackson 

for CJRPC Annual ―Wounded Warriors‖ Day. Tom and 

Tyler Robinson of TANJ and of CJRPC spearheaded the 

Archery event for that day. Tom and Tyler brought all their 

own 3D targets and made all the moving targets used during 

the day. Many members and their organizations came to help 

out -Black Knights Bowbenders, Wa-Xo-Be, and TANJ & 

CJPRC. We arrived at 6:30 AM and set up all the targets on 

the range along with the safety zone and shooting lines. We 

spent many hours before and after the shoot and would like to 

thank all the members of all the clubs working as one organiza-

tion. Many Wounded Veterans and their families gave thanks 

and appreciated what we did for them. 

 

During the last few months, while shooting at the Black 

Knights Range, I found out that two young archers were in 

need of Archery equipment. They both come from single par-

ent families and their mothers are out of work at the present 

time. TANJ along with the Gutyankers are in the process of 

donating all the equipment of bows, arrows & back quivers to 

these upcoming traditional archers that they will need to fulfill 

their dream.   They both express an interest that they also want 

to learn to bowhunt. 

 

All traditional bowhunters in NJ, stand up and be counted on 

your hard earned traditional deer harvest! I would like you to 

take a moment and look at the New Jersey Fish and Wildlife 

Digest, August 2010. The 2010 Hunting and Trapping Issue 
–with the Lab on the front cover .Please turn to page 32- look 

at the ―Deer Harvest Results.‖ If you look under ―Harvest 

Numbers for the 2009-2010 Bow Season‖ by Type of Bow you 

will see under ―Primitive‖ Fall Bow for last year season it 

states 165 deer taken by Primitive (Traditional) Bowhunters. 

Next to it under ―Primitive Permit Bow Season‖ 91 deer and 

―Winter Bow Season‖ 54 deer. I do not believe that figure is 

accurate.   

 

My reasoning is that when you go to your local certified NJ 

Deer Check Stations, which can also be a local deli,, hardware 

store or gas station, you are usually in a rush to get back to the 

woods to harvest that buck or on the way home to show your 

wall banger of a buck to your buddies that you shot with a 

stickbow.  However, when the person at the check-in station 

asks your manner of taking deer,  I believe many stickbow 

hunters simply state ―bow‖. Consequently, whomever is behind 

the counter just checks off your deer under the first item that 

they see on the NJ state report card which is ―Compound‖ since 
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SUPPORTERSUPPORTER  

this person might not know the difference between a com-

pound or a longbow/recurve. I bet that they all know what a 

crossbow (cross-gun) looks like.  

 

So starting today the next time you harvest a deer with your 

stickbow remember to tell them it’s a ―Primitive‖ kill and 

make sure they mark ―Primitive.‖  I wish they had the word 

―Original‖ on the list! Ha-ha. I hope the State will change the 

word "Primitive" to "Traditional" in the very near future. I 

hope that this will help us in correcting the numbers of the 

primitive (traditional) bowhunters harvest to where they 

should be and hopefully better than 0.01% of deer taken by a 

"primitive" traditional bow . Compound vs Recurve or Lon-

gow only!  

 

Crossbows are a now a legal hunting weapon in New Jersey 

but to me its not a bow and they should have their own sea-

son. (just my two cents ). I also love to shoot Black Powder 

as I do my stickbow and know that my 50 cal. Thompson 

Center smoke pole is not considered a shotgun either. 

 

TANJ will again have a booth at the New Jersey Outdoor 

Sportsman Expo on January 13th-16th 2011. We need vol-

unteers to man the TANJ booth for the 4-day event.  Last 

year we had over 12 members come to help out and we 

spoke to many archers who want to switch back to the 

―traditional way.‖ We will be sending around an email.  

Please if you can make some time and step up and help out, 

we need your participation. Those that wish to attend and 
help out please email Tom Robinson at bldtrailer@aol..com 

who will coordinate that TANJ event. 
 
We will be having our first 2011 TANJ council meeting dur-

ing the January Expo. on Sunday January 16th at 11 AM 

during the show. All members are invited to join us see what 

TANJ council meeting are all about and would love to hear 

your comments and suggestions .We also have elections 

coming up and hope you will step up and be counted. We are 

always looking for Council Members. Please send an email 

our Secretary to Katie Pachuta at dqchapelhill@verizon.net. 

 

TANJ held a council meeting on Oct 25th,2010. We had a 

quorum with 8 council members in attendance. Some up-

coming items we are looking at in 2011 are two annual mem-

ber meeting a year. The first will be held on April 30th 11:30 

AM at Whittingham, the second on a weekday night in Sep-

tember at the Assunpink WMA Conservation Center. We 

also spoke about a possible weekend bowhunt in October, 

2011. It will be a two-day event with a bowhunt on Saturday 

and 3D Shoot on Sunday.  All proceeds will be donated to St 

Judes Children Hospital. Accomodations will be available at 

a reduced rate for all that attend where the event will take 

place .This is still in the planning stages and hopefully you 

will be receiving an email on the outcome for my meeting. 

 

We are also planning a Buck/Doe patch. At the end of the  

season Al Klenk will then give us a report on the number of 

deer taken, average weight, size, equipment used and where 

taken.  At the present time, Zac Muller already beat everyone 

and his count is growing every weekend, Kevin and Dennis 

Grella will be hosting our annual "Hogs Gone Wild" Dinner 

on Saturday April 30th, 2011 at Whittingham. That is the 

same day we will be having our annual meeting at 11:30 AM 

on the second floor of the red barn. What a deal  - join 

TA.NJ for $15 and get a great magazine four times a year 

and Dinner! 

 

Last year we had a record turnout 235 attend our Dinner in 

field one above the red barn. It's always BYOC&D "Bring 

Your Own Chair and Drink". Next year dates for Whitting-

ham will be Friday, April 29th -Sunday, May 1st, 2011. Save 

the date now! We will have a TANJ rendezvous on the first 

field as always. Look for our TANJ flag pole with our new 

yellow logo flag. We will also have a 10x20 white tent avail-

able for use to all members during the event. If anyone has 

any comments about last year’s banquet and would like to 

see anything added or deleted (hope not) just send Kevin 

Grella an email. His email is on the inside front cover of the 

newsletter (page 2). 

 

In closing, I would like to thank TANJ member George Sap-

pah for stepping up as our new Treasurer and made my wife 

very happy. We also would like to thank Tom Robinson for 

stepping up as our new 3D Shoot Chairman along with 

Kevin Grella and Jim Farley serving on that committee.  We 

should be seeing some outstanding events in 2011-2012.  No 

word on a date for the NJ Bowhunters Game Dinner yet. 

Once I hear, we will send everyone an email!  

 

TANJ - ―Protecting our Future "One Arrow at a Time" 

 

I’d like to wish everyone ―Happy Holiday New Year‖ 

 

Gerry "Doc" DeCaro 

El Presidente 
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September 20, 2010 

 

P&Y Founder Glenn St. Charles Passes 

 

It is with sadness that the Pope and Young Club shares the news that our founder, Glenn St. Charles, has passed away. 

 

Glenn St. Charles, passed away September 19th at his home in Seattle, Washington, after a short illness. He was 98. 

 

"The Pope & Young Club wishes to extend our deepest sympathy to the St. Charles family. This is also a tremendous loss for the 

entire bowhunting community. The Pope & Young Club lost a father figure. The bowhunting community, shaped by more than 

five decades of Glenn's influence, lost a guiding force," said Pope & Young Club President Roger Atwood. 

 

A bowyer from the 1940s when modern-day hunting with the bow and ar-

row was still in its infancy, St. Charles became a staunch and driven advo-

cate for the sport. His vision for bettering the image of bowhunting and 

proving the effectiveness of the bow and arrow.the very creation of the 

Pope and Young Club.was integral in the establishment of bowhunting sea-

sons and the acceptance and popularity that bowhunting has since garnered. 

His work as Hunting Activities Chairman of the National Field Archery 

Association in the 1950s led to the development of the bowhunting records 

program, the subsequent founding of the Pope and Young Club in 1961, 

and the creation of a bowhunting ethical code and Rules of Fair Chase. His 

efforts and devotion to the cause of bowhunting spanned over eight dec-

ades. A legitimate iconic figure, St. Charles was one of the last true bow-

hunting pioneers. 

 

M. R. James, President of the Archery Hall of Fame, and Past President of 

the Pope and Young Club, added "Glenn St. Charles will be remembered by 

many as a talented bowyer and founder of the Pope and Young Club. Right-

fully so. But for his close friends and family, he will be fondly recalled a 

man who accomplished much more during a long and active lifetime. Fa-

ther and father figure; fierce advocate and tireless defender of the sport he 

loved; pioneer bowhunter and visionary leader; outspoken conservationist; 

promoter of fair chase hunting; loyal friend and wise mentor; without ques-

tion, Glenn St. Charles left his indelible mark on archery and bowhunting. 

He will be missed, but his place in our sport's rich history is secure." 

 

At this moment, arrangements are pending. Additional information will be 

provided by the Club as it becomes available. In the meantime, those wish-

ing to express condolences can do so by sending them to 

admin@pope-young.org, which will then be forwarded to the family. 

POPE AND YOUNG CLUB NEWSPOPE AND YOUNG CLUB NEWSPOPE AND YOUNG CLUB NEWS   
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T he annual Monmouth County Youth Day was held on Saturday Sept 18, 2010 at The Black Knights Bow Benders 
Range and Club in Jackson, N.J. The following organizations were involved with and funded this event: The Mon-

mouth County Federation- MCF, The United Bowhunters of NJ - UBNJ, The Traditional Archers of NJ -TANJ, Black 
Knight Bowbenders- BKB, WaXoBe Archery Range & Club & the New Jersey Outdoor Alliance -NJOA. 
 

We met at 8:30 A.M. to set up the BKB range for the day's event, which included putting out arrow backstops, target 
faces and 3D targets as well as setting up the bows, all the door prize  and the  kitchen for the day’s event. Dunkin 
Donuts and Coffee were provided in the morning for the parents and volunteers.   At 10 A.M. the kids started to ar-
rive with their parents, and the parking lots were starting to fill, which brought a smile to all the volunteers that were 
there to help. Those in attendance who came to shoot included Don Antenucci Sr. Scout Master and his Troop 140, 
Steve Lucash and his Cub Scout Pack 26 Mike Graeff and his Cub Pack 10, kids from the Rutgers 4H Club, and Ocean 
County 4H Bow Benders and school children in the area.  
 

By 11:30 we had 2 ranges filled with kids and parents all having a great time. Many parents also were on the line after 
the kids shot, learning to shoot the bow again, and remembering back when they were young and shooting their Fa-
thers bow.   All of the kids 3-D targets used that day were made by TANJ shoot coordinator Tom Robinson, who hand 
crafted them,( let’s not forget his moving targets which were a big hit!) When we started we broke the kids up into 
smaller groups along with their parents and leaders, and Paul Winans, President of Black Knights, Ken Ganson, Presi-
dent of the Monmouth County Federation and myself taught Archery 101. We spoke in-depth about BKB range safety 
rules and went into detail on the Compound, Recurve, Longbow and Crossbow, and the equipment used with each. 
 

At noon we offered a hot dog lunch, chips as well as all the fixings and drinks for all that attended. After lunch John 
Erndl, UBNJ President and Jack Spoto, UBNJ VP ran the archery shooting contest for the different age groups. The 1st , 
2nd, and 3rd place winners recieved trophies and great prizes, including bows and special gift baskets that were do-
nated by Irene & Reg Bowers. 
 

At the end of the day door prizes were handed out, and every child in attendance walked away with a door prize and 
a smile on their face. We also had special green MCF participation ribbons for all that came to register. 
 

We have received many emails and phone calls in the last few days about the event and best of all, everyone told us 
that they can't with until next year. Many of the volunteers also said they had a great time teaching the kids, and 
were glad that they were invited.  
 

“Here is the list of people who volunteered to help during the day:  John Erndl ,Courtney and Sabrina Erndl and Brett , 
Jack Spoto, Tom Robinson, Ron Ellison, Phil Habrukowich, Paul Winans, Eamon Mulholland, Horace Eckman, Jerry Na-
tale, Ken Ganson, Katie Ganson, Andy Mersel , Lloyd Davis, and myself. 
 

During the day it was nice to see the kids, their parents, and the instructors 
having a one on one time together. It was great to see various organizations 
working as one and passing on “the torch” to our children.  This is why this 
day was so special. It’s all about preserving the future of archery & bowhunt-
ing in New Jersey! 
 

Gerry “Doc” DeCaro, President  
Traditional Archery of New Jersey 
UBNJ Life Council Member 
Youth Event Coordinator 

Monmouth County Youth Archery Day Monmouth County Youth Archery Day Monmouth County Youth Archery Day    

September 18, 2010September 18, 2010September 18, 2010   
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Doc, 

 

Boy Scouts from Troop 140, Middletown, NJ had a great time at your Youth Day. Thank you for inviting us 

and for you generosity to the boys, we look forward to attend again. I will call you about setting up a time to 

attend one of our troop meeting to speak to our 53 boys about Archery. Attached are pictures I took at the 

event. Also here is a list of the attendees. 

 

Scouts: Klye Baird, Alex Christoffersen, Christian Christoffersen, Connor Graeff, Taylor Graeff, Kyle Graeff 

(cub scout), William Lanagain, Kevin Woods.  Adults: Don Antenucci,Sr., Michael Graeff. 

 

The other person who took pictures at the event was Mr. Mike Graeff, Cubmaster. He had one boy attend, his 

youngest son. His other two sons are in my Boy Scout Troop. I will send you his e-mail address or web site. I 

did speak to a Mom who runs a Girl Scout Troop and she was very interested in speaking to you about set-

ting something up for her girls. Thanks for supporting our car wash! 

 

Thank you one again, Don 

 

Don Antenucci, Sr 

Scoutmaster Troop 140 

Home Phone 732-530-7469 

Cell Phone 732-804-6095 
 

Monmouth County Youth Archery Day Monmouth County Youth Archery Day Monmouth County Youth Archery Day    

September 18, 2010September 18, 2010September 18, 2010   
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NJ State Federation Central Region BOD 
Attn: Jerry Natale, Monmouth County Federation Vice President 
 
 
Dear Mr. Natale, 
 
On behalf of the scouts of Cub Scout, Pack 26 and Boy Scout, Troop 29 from Dunellen NJ; I’d like to thank all the 
members and volunteers of the following groups.  The Traditional Archery Hunters of New Jersey, United Bowhunters 
of New Jersey, Black Knight Bowbenders, and Wa-Xo-Be Archery Club.   
 
These individuals sponsored and ran Monmouth County Youth Day program at the Black Knight Bowbenders archery 
range and I must say the boys had a fantastic time.  The hands on instruction and personal attention that each boy 
received was absolutely phenomenal.  We have scouts from 9 to 12 years of age present, and the volunteers took the 
time based on each boys need to ensure they had a great time. 
 
It was nice watching the boys who had little or no experience become proficient archers who could group arrows in a 
nice cluster at the target.  They may not have hit the bull’s-eye with every shot, but they were consistent in their 
form, stance and technique and it produced wonderful results. 
 
As an avid hunter, I can appreciate what these volunteers taught and the values they passed on to our next genera-
tion of potential hunters.  It was a pleasure to be present and it was an even better feeling to watch one of my  own 
scouts take second place in his age division, and the scout had only shot archery once before.   
 
Our heartfelt thanks go out to all these members and we look forward to future events such as this.  It is nice to know 
there are still people out there who enjoy teaching children the values of outdoor skills. 
 
Yours in Scouting, 
 

Stephen Lucash 

 
Stephen Lucash 
Cubmaster, Pack 26 
Assistant Scoutmaster, Troop  
Dunellen, NJ  

Monmouth County Youth Archery Day Monmouth County Youth Archery Day Monmouth County Youth Archery Day    

September 18, 2010September 18, 2010September 18, 2010   
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TANJ donation to Rutgers 4H  

Archery program  
 

Sept. 7, 2010: Rutgers 4h Archers train at Oak 

Ridge Public Archery range in Clark, NJ (TANJ 

helped build it). TANJ donated a Pacific Butt Su-

per Archery Target to the range for the kids to 

practice on. Mike Tully (TANJ member and fel-

low Gut Yanker) spearheaded establishing the 

range from its inception. Thank you again TANJ 

council and membership for your help and contin-

ued support at all our TANJ events. 
 

El Presidente, Gerry DeCaro 
 

 

To Gerry "Doc" De Caro, President, TANJ Coun-

cil and Members: 
 

This note is to thank you for your most generous 

donation to the 4-H Archery Clubs of Union 

County. Rutgers Cooperative Extension Depart-

ment of 4-H Youth Development is a non-profit 

organization whose mission is to teach youth good 

citizenship and life skills through their interest and 

participation in Archery activities. 
 

Your gift of a 48" R 20# youth bow, ground quiv-

ers, 3 youth takedown bow cases, bow stringers, 

and youth arm guards will be appreciated by our 

40 club members and put to good use! Especially 

since we recently received a donation of 3 take-

down youth bows and no storage cases for them. 

We want to treat the bows with the greatest care. 

The bow stringers will come in handy each time 

we have our practice meets. Our arm guards have 

had so much use that they were non-repairable. 

So, as you can guess, your generous donations 

will be appreciated for a long time to come. 
 

Thank you again for making a lot of young people 

happy and safe to enjoy this wonderful sport. 

 

Sincerely, 

Ellen DiIorio, 4-H Archery Instructor 

Rutgers Cooperative Extension of Union County 

300 North Ave E 

Westfield NJ 07090-1426 

908-654-9854 

 http://www.bowshooter.com 

Free Interactive Archery website! There 

are many features to use. Create a per-

sonal profile, Free Classifieds, shooting 

events and archery clubs, Archery shops, 

hunting info., post a link to your website, 

videos, games, chat rooms (talk to shoot-

ers and hunters globally), Open Forums. 

Blogs, post your pictures. This site is for 

anyone that loves the sport of shooting a 

bow! It’s FREE to be a member so take a 

look and have fun! Banners are avail-

able. Here is a video about Bow-

shooter.com: 
 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=B_TwUaia30Y 

ARCHERY WEBSITEARCHERY WEBSITEARCHERY WEBSITE   

http://www.bowshooter.com
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=B_TwUaia30Y
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T.A.N.J. comes through again!  
 

W 
ell, our second annual SCFGPA Archery Day event 

happened to fall on the only rainy day in weeks! 

Sunday Sept 12,2010.  

 

But, the intrepid and dedicated men of T.A.N.J. wouldn't allow 

some wet conditions to dampen the excitement of the 25 to 30 youngsters who showed up at the range to try their hand at archery. 

We were very close at one point to calling it a rain-out, but the kids kept coming, so we kept them shooting. We had quite a mix of 

youngsters, including some of the local cub scouts. Our T.A.N.J. guest instructors, and our own archery committee members, didn't 

even blink an eye, as long as there were kids willing to shoot in the rain, our instructors made sure they got the chance.  

 

The SCFGPA would like to send a sincere thank you to Gerry ―Doc‖ DeCaro (who was a little under the weather that day!) for 

his dedication to supporting our event.  A big thanks to Mike Tully (Gut Yankers) for his selfless dedication and tremendous pa-

tience in working with all the kids this year. Mike was with us last year for our event, and was an integral part of it's success, as he 

was again this year. Also this year we welcomed Tom Robinson as a guest instructor from T.A.N.J. Tom brought along quite an 

array of interesting targets that were geared toward the youngsters that they very much enjoyed shooting. Tom's novel and creative 

approach definitely keeps the interest of the younger first time shooters...and I think I saw some of the parents trying out some of 

his unique targets as well! 

 

If not for the dedication of individuals such as these, the future of archery in NJ, and around the country would be in great jeop-

ardy. We all need to support these men, and their organizations, in any way possible. When you see the faces of the children after 

releasing their first arrow or popping their first balloon, you can understand where these guys get the inspiration to continue the 

arduous, but very rewarding mission of exposing our youth to the wonderful world of archery! Thanks guys, from the SCFGPA 

Members! 

 

John Zampini, Chairman — SCFGPAArchery Day  

Somerset County Fish Game Protective Association 

 

John, 
 

I am still feeling a little under the weather and hopefully will be going out this afternoon to harvest a 

doe.? No more weddings the night before an event and " No more shrimp! "  
 

We the T.A.N.J. appreciate your kind letter especially about our members Mike Tully (Gut Yanker) and 

Tom Robison ( The Sarge) who are still talking about how it was raining "cats and dogs" all day but the 

kids kept coming and how great the Somerset County Fish Game Protective Association members were 

to them. 
 

Please send our deep appreciation to the SCFGPA for making T.A.N.J. a part of their special day. 

We the TANJ council and members thank you John Zampini, for taking your time and energy and mak-

ing the extra effort introducing Archery to our Youth "They are our Future"  

 
Gerry "Doc" DeCaro, President — Traditional Archers of New Jersey 



15 

      Traditional Archers of New Jersey    WINTER 2010  
 

WWW.TRADNJ.COMWWW.TRADNJ.COMWWW.TRADNJ.COM   

TANJ @ Whittingham August 21TANJ @ Whittingham August 21TANJ @ Whittingham August 21---22!22!22!   

TANJ donated a Pacific Butt Super De-

luxe Range Target to Bob,Steve & George 

of the Appalachian Bowmen. 

Reg Bowers sporting a 

new Doo? Hmm looks 

familiar! 

Ethan and Cody TANJ Jun-

ior members 

14 year old TANJ member Chris 

Hurt Trick Archery Shooter 

proudly wearing our patch! 

TANJ Logo on the rear 

fender of Sig Borgstein 

Hot Custom Bike. 
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TANJ Harvest!TANJ Harvest!TANJ Harvest!   

FIRST deer taken with a bow in Morris County, New 

Jersey by J. Douglas, Sr. - (a TANJ Member’s father). 

Taken with a 45# Ben Pearson hickory recurve! Only 9 

deer were harvested that season... 

December 1949December 1949December 1949   

Kate Pachuta, TANJ Secretary, already had two deer under her belt by September 15 and now can 

look for the Big Buck she’s been watching since summer while scouting.  Katie bowhunts with a Bob 

Lee 47# Takedown Recurve, Gold Tip 15-35 arrows and Eclipse single beveled broadheads. She and 

her boyfriend Ron practice shooting at 3D targets from a treestsnd every chance they get at 

the  "DeCarRosa" Home...they kinda moved in ha!  Gerry ―Doc‖ DeCaro, proud TANJ President. 

Zac Muller harvested this fine eight-point buck  

with a Black Widow bow on the evening of October 

10, 2010.  The buck had detected  him but dismissed 

Zac as  ―harmless .― ...Wrong! 
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TANJ Harvest!TANJ Harvest!TANJ Harvest!   

(217) 430-2695 

TANJ VP  Jorge Coppen’s 6X6 Bull Elk taken with 

a 1971 Bear Take-Down on Sept. 19 in New Mex-

ico. ...Arriba, Muchachos!  

Terry Gaudlip took this nice New Jersey Whitetail 

buck in mid-September 2010.  Nice one! 
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TANJ is now accepting VOTES for the following TANJ officer positions. Please vote by December 25, 2010! 

TANJ 2011TANJ 2011TANJ 2011---12 12 12 Officer Elections!Officer Elections!Officer Elections!   

 

Elected officers start January 1, 2011!!! 

TANJ 2011TANJ 2011TANJ 2011---12  12  12  Officer Elections BallotOfficer Elections BallotOfficer Elections Ballot 
 

PRESIDENT  _________  DeCaro, Gerry __________Write-in 
  

 VICE-PRESIDENT  _________  Ellison, Ron  __________Write-in 
 

 SECRETARY  _________  Pachuta, Kate __________Write-in 
 

 TREASURER  _________  Sappah, George __________  Write-in 

 

 

 

 
 

George J. Sappah 
 

I was treasurer of the Appalachian 

Bowmen of Sussex County for 

many years and had recently re-

signed from that club due mainly to 

work related reasons. I did not feel 

like I could give the kind of time I 

felt was necessary. When Doc 

mentioned that the TANJ needed a 

treasurer, I figured I could do the job and felt that even 

being so far from the center of things that the TANJ did, I 

would be able to fulfill the job with no problem. I was 

glad to help and glad to be accepted by the council. 

 

 

 

Gerry ―Doc‖ DeCaro - I’ve served 

as President for the last 4 years and I’ve 

enjoyed it. It’s time to hand over the 

reins. It’s important for new leaders with 

fresh ideas to contribute to our organiza-

tion.  I planned to step down on December 31, 2010. How-

ever, I have decided to run for President by request of mem-

bers that have spoken to me over the last 6 months. If re-

elected, this will be my last ―tour of duty‖.  I encourage you 

to throw your hat in the ring for a Council positions, if you 

believe you have strong leadership qualities and a strong 

desire to continue to see our great organization prosper! 

 

 

Hi, 
 

My name is Ron Ellison. 

I'm running for the Vice 

President position of TANJ.  

I have been a member since 

March 1999 and the Mem-

bership Director for the past 

four years. I would now 

like to step up to the V.P. 

position. 

 

 

 

Katie Pachuta 
 

Katie is running for the TANJ 

Officer position of Secretary. 

Katie has been a member for the 

past few years and recently 

stepped up to serve in this capac-

ity for the TANJ.  You could say 

she has on the job experience for 

this post and we welcome her interest in contribut-

ing to the TANJ Executive Board. 

Submit your electronic vote at www.tradnj.com, 

or mail this ballot to Jorge Coppen’s address on 

page 2!!! 

By December 

25, 2010!!! 

PRESIDENT VICE-PRESIDENT 

TREASURER SECRETARY 
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J. Maurice Thompson 

James Maurice Thompson was raised on a Georgia plantation 

and first pursued a career in law. In 1871 he opened a law 

practice with his brother, William Henry Thompson. He was 

drawn away from that career by his success as a novelist.  As 

a writer, Thompson became well known, his works ranging 

from local history to archery manuscripts. He published a 

successful compilation of his essays, The Witchery of Arch-

ery.  Thompson wrote the poem ―To the South‖ that was re-

printed in George Washington Cable’s influential and contro-

versial essay, ―The Freedmen’s Case in Equity‖ in 1885. This 

poem expressed Thompson’s reaction to the freeing of the 

slaves, and implied that some other Southerners were not as 

angry about the overturning of that institution as Northerners 

presumed. 

 

When Thompson wrote The Witchery of Archery, he filled it 

with various stories, many of which were humorous. How-

ever, it also gave practical advice on the sport, such as the 

manufacturing of archery paraphernalia and how to use the 

equipment while hunting. 

 

The Witchery of Archery was accredited for returning the 

sport of archery to public interest. Some of this was due to 

rifles bringing back bad memories of the American Civil 

War. By 1880, with the book less than two years old, patents 

relating to archery items greatly increased. More than any 

other book, The Witchery of Archery led to the increased 

interest in archery for the next half-century. 

 

A year after The Witchery of Arch-

ery was published; Thompson was 

selected as the first president of the 

National Archery Association, 

largely due to the book. 

 

"So long as the new moon 

returns in heaven, a bent 

beautiful bow, so long will 

the fascination of archery 

keep hold of the hearts of 

men." 

Archery ArchivesArchery Archives  

The Traditional Archers of New Jersey members 

stepped up to the plate again and donated 2 Great 

Tree take down bows, 2 Cartel  bow cases, 4 Cartel 

side quivers,6 Cartel arm guards,4 Win-Win finger 

tabs, 2 bow stringers & 6 bow and arrow ground 

holders to Ellen Dilorio Rutgers 4H Shooting 

Sports Instructor at the Oak Ridge  Public Archery 

Range on Sunday morning Oct 24th, 2010! 
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If you are 

not work-

ing to pro-

tect hunt-

ing, then 

you are 

working to 

destroy it. 

 

Fred Bear  
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See historical footage of the life and 

times of the greatest bowhunter of  all 

time, Fred Bear. Some footage has never 

before been seen visit the video at: 
 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eBgydeR9I70 
 

Fred Bear Historical Hunting Footage 

See historical footage of the lost Fred 

Bear interview from 1985 at the fa-

mous Grousehaven hunting grounds 

in Rose City, Michigan where Fred 

Bear hunted and entertained many 

prominent guests. 

 
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JEaaESlTJog&feature=related 

The Lost Fred Bear Interview 

Fred Bear's Last Question 
See footage of Fred Bear (sitting next to hunt-

ing companion Bob Munger) answering his 

last question at Grousehaven at: 
 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kjhAu11hUsU&feature=related 
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WAWAWA---XOXOXO---BE White Tale Fever!BE White Tale Fever!BE White Tale Fever!   
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Traditional Archers of New Jersey Banquet SponsorTraditional Archers of New Jersey Banquet SponsorTraditional Archers of New Jersey Banquet Sponsor   
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The World's Most Advanced 

Sharpening Tools 

800-561-4339 

Another TANJ  NJ Bowhunters Game Dinner Sponsor!!! 

 
 

―The Land of the Giants‖  
 
Quality whitetail hunts in Fulton & Knox counties.  Experience the hunt of 

a lifetime in Illinois.  We encourage the harvest of only mature bucks.  We 

keep a healthy buck to doe ratio.  Our hunts are 100% wild fair chase 

hunts for free ranging giants!  We offer fully guided hunts on 10,000+  

prime acres. 

 

 Lodging provided in one of 4 cabins that are nestled on 1,200 acres of 

quality managed land 

 

Transportation to and from stands that we have placed for you.   

Meals prepared by our own cook.  We will take care of everything—Just 

bring your passion & desire.  We at Illinois Whitetails do our best to make 

your dream of a trophy buck a reality. 

329 Whispering Oaks Drive; Germantown Hills, IL 61548 

309.267.9150 

darrellsmith74@hotmail.com 

309.267.9150 
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 back, to make them take the thickest brush and the highest 

ground. They are apt, too, to go farther back about the full of 

the moon, though I find the moon makes little practical differ-

ence about the distance deer go back. It affects more the time 

of going. 

In winter deer are quite certain to lie in the sun. In summer they 

are quite as certain to lie in the shade. In autumn they often do 

both, lying in the sun during the cool part of the morning 

(though they are more apt to stand in the sun), and changing to 

the shade when it becomes warm. They seldom lie down where 

they will be disturbed with noises that make them get up often 

and look, such as wagons, cattle etc. Yet they care nothing for 

the plain noise of people if it be distant. 

Just where and when a deer may be expected to lie down it is, 

of course, impossible to say. Like many other kinds of game, 

they are provokingly irregular in their habits, and do not appre-

ciate your kindness in picking out nice lying places for them, 

but prefer to make their own selection. If you cannot track, you 

can only travel on, on over such ground as is above described 

and have patience until something starts. 

The same caution that was needed before (in previous chapters) 

must be still observed. In regard to noise from your feet you 

must even be more cautious than when looking for moving 

deer since they will hear noise from your feet more readily 

when lying with head near the ground than when standing. 

A deer lies generally with his head up and sometimes with it 

laid over to one side; but in either case is nearly always listen-

ing and watching. Occasionally a deer falls in the daytime into 

a light doze, and once in a while you may get very close to one 

before he springs. And even if he were sound asleep it would 

not allow of any carelessness in approaching him. His senses 

are not to be trifled with in any circumstances. 

 

Sometimes it is quite easy to see a deer while in bed; as where 

they are in timber or open, bluffy country with little heavy 

brush, but with snow on the ground and the country rolling 

enough to allow you to get well above them so as to look down 

upon them. At such times every dark-looking oval spot, no 

matter how much it may resemble a stump, requires close in-

spection. And even on ground where deer can be seen you must 

strain your eyes to the utmost, for it is even then no easy matter 

to see one in bed.  

 

Very rarely does a deer lie twice in the same bed although ly-

ing for several days on a piece of a few acres. Though deer 

keep for years in the same orbit of a mile or so in diameter, 

they change their special whereabouts so often that as a rule it 

will never be worthwhile to hunt around old beds‖.  

Ray’s Comments: So this small part of this thick book provides 

a lot to consider. The author does not mince words so every-

thing he says has validity from his years of observations and 

note taking. I can attest to the validity of the author’s advice.  

 

When  I  lived in Bethlehem Twp, Hunterdon County, I hunted 

out the back of my home which was half way up a 900 foot 

―mountain.‖  

Old School Archery Article #5 – Gleaned by Ray Tareila 
 

This issue, we are going way back to one of the finest, how-to, 

deer hunting books ever written. Even Teddy Roosevelt who 

wrote some great hunting books himself said no hunter can 

afford to be without this book. I also remember reading an arti-

cle by Gene Wensel who also highly recommended finding the 

book. It is entitled ―The Stillhunter‖ by Theodore S. Van Dyke. 

It was first published in 1882 from a series of sporting maga-

zine articles. The book was an expensive classic until Stack-

pole Books republished in 2004 and it is available today. 
 

Van Dyke was a Jersey boy, born in New Brunswick and edu-

cated at Princeton. He started roving his 20 acres and all the 

continuously adjoining farmland when he was 8 and after re-

ceiving his law degree moved to Minnesota where he practiced 

law and became a State Congressman. But more importantly he 

roved and hunted the woods of Minnesota and western Wiscon-

sin for months at a time and learned by observation and ques-

tioning Sioux while visiting their teepees. Illness forced him to 

move to southern California where he lived off the land for 

many years and later entertained, on his ranch, many prominent 

hunters like Teddy Roosevelt and John Muir. 
 

Today’s article is taken from parts of the chapter on ―Looking 

for Deer Lying Down‖ which could be interesting and relevant 

for those hunting the woods of NJ. 
 

―When entirely undisturbed by man deer will lie down in the 

daytime as they do at night—almost anywhere. But even then 

they show a decided preference for the following kinds of 

ground: 
 

1.The points and backs of ridges especially if brushy. 

2.The brushy heads of little ravines and hollows. 

3.Windfalls and choppings, especially when old and 

brushy. 

4.Thin thickets containing fallen logs or trees. 

5.Heavy thickets without fallen logs or trees. 

6.Patches of heavy fern or willow in little valleys. 

7.Little plateaus, knobs, or terraces on hillsides. 

And in open country: 

1.The long grass or heavy weeds of sloughs or swales. 

2.The brushy edges and center of patches of scrub timber 

(sounds like S. Jersey pines) 

3.Hillsides with scattered trees or bushes. 

4.The bottoms of gullies and shady ravines with side pock-

ets connected to them. 

5.Brushy basins and brushy bottoms of creeks and rivers. 

6.The shade of big rocks. 

7.Bare ground under a tree on a hillside, ridge or in a val-

ley, lying there like cattle. 
 

If little disturbed they will not generally go far from their feed-

ing ground or watering place to lie down. It is only in very high 

and quite dry mountains that deer will go 5 miles  or up 5000 

feet from their feeding place. Only flies, heat and other causes 

will make them travel far.  

Much hunting is, however, almost sure to drive them farther 
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Ray Tareila now lives in Florida and enjoys 

skulling, refinishing vintage bows and 

 archery ! 

Membership Dues 2010  
 

Hello fellow club members. I would like to make one last 

request to any member who has not paid their 2010 dues. 

This is the last newsletter for 2010 and there are still a few 

members who have not paid. It has been a great year full of 

TANJ events plus the newsletter it self is worth the $15 cost 

of membership. Anyone having a problem to pay can contact 

me and we will work it out. Since the cost of the newsletter 

is about $12 per member for four newsletters a year we will 

be unable to continue sending the newsletter to non- paying 

members. I hope everyone will stay with us and send your 

dues money soon. 

   If you have a true love of traditional archery as I do and 

want to be more involved in the club we are happy to have 

new faces and fresh ideas. Any member is more then wel-

come to contact a Board or Council Member for info. 

 

Ron Ellison 

539 Oaktree Ln 

Jackson NJ 08527 

732-600-2207 

 

PS- If you have an address,telephone or email change, don’t 

forget to notify me. 

There was a small shelf about three quarters up the steep 

mountain which I discovered three years after hunting 

that mountain. It was a perfect hideout for deer sur-

rounded by trees and thick brush. But the shelf was al-

most bare save for some one to two foot rocks strewn 

about. I discovered this sweet spot  accidentally by peer-

ing up at a certain spot which was the only place where 

you could see it from below while scouting in the sum-

mertime. The lay of the land prevented you from seeing it 

from above. The deer used it as an afternoon siesta area 

before going down to feed in the cornfields below. The 

prevalent NW winds of hunting season prevented an up-

hill stalk because of swirling and the only way you might 

get lucky was to sneek in about 11AM and wait down 

wind for the afternoon siesta time. 

Van Dyke’s number 7 and 13 above describe this area. 

The point is whether you still hunt or treestand hunt, ex-

amining your plot in detail will provide the best chance to 

see and get a shot at deer. The mind is still the best com-

puter. Enter the topography, wind, moon phase, feed 

availability and season. If all these compute, your 

chances of bagging a deer are substantially increased. 
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George J. Sappah 
 

Hobbies: Hunting, Pistol match shooting and reloading, fishing, Flying, 

ATVs, Canoeing, boating, Motorcycling, Scuba Diving or basically anything in the outdoors.  

Member of : Life member Trout Unlimited, TANJ – presently treasurer, NRA, USPSA, Blue Mountain Rod and Gun Club. 

Former member :  Appalachian Bowmen of Sussex County – Held Secretary for 4 years and treasurer for 19 years. 

Wounded Warriors CJRCPWounded Warriors CJRCPWounded Warriors CJRCP———Saturday 23rd, 2010Saturday 23rd, 2010Saturday 23rd, 2010   

TANJ welcomes new Treasurer! 
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Bowers Wildlife Art Studio 
 

Wildlife-Western Art-Custom Scribed Knives 
Antler Art & Carvings-Tee Shirts 

● 

4 Sycamore Rd., Milford, NJ 08848 

908-995-2558 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Studio Address:  www.bowersartstudio.com 
 

New Items: www.myspace.com/bowerswildlifeartstudio 
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April 25, 2009 
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Traditional Archers of  New Jersey 
 

Proud 

 Corporate 

sponsors 

of the 

PHYSICALLY 

 CHALLENGED 

BOWHUNTERS of 

AMERICA 

BULLETIN BOARD 
[Free Classifieds for TANJ Members] 

 

TANJ  T-SHIRTS 
 

(Sizes = S, M, L, XL) 
 

$15.00 for members 
$20.00 for non-members 

 

2XL add $3.00 

3XL add $5.00  

 

TANJ Apparel can be  purchased  at any 

of our TANJ events and now you can 

buy items online at  via Paypal at 

www.tradnj.com! 

Members send check made out to 

TANJ to Gerry ―Doc‖ DeCaro. Re-

mit $6.00 [plus $1.00 for ―MEMBER‖ 

hash] for members - $10.00 for non-

members)!  See pg. 2 for Doc’s address. 

TANJ Logo Patch!!! 

Easy to iron-on your Gear! 
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Custom Embroidery 

[Name, Arrows, Deer, Bear, Elk, etc.] 

Special FREE RETURN SHIPPING 

for TANJ members! 

Special thanks to Twisted Stitches for our new 

TANJ Jackets, logo patch & T-shirts! 

(973) 209-6171 



MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
 
Before filling out this application, please read TANJ’s purpose, below, and be sure you agree with it and understand it.   To better help 
represent our members, we ask that you please consider filling in the optional information.  Please type or print clearly and keep a copy of 
your application.  Dues must be submitted with your application.  TANJ reserves the right to deny membership to, or expel from the organi-
zation, individuals who jeopardize the goal of the organization. 
 

Membership in the United Bowhunters of New Jersey is not required, but we strongly encourage you 
to join. 

 
THE PURPOSE OF TANJ is to perpetuate the true spirit of archery, to bond people with a mutual love for the traditional philosophy.  In pursuit 
of this ideal, all TANJ functions shall be limited to the use of longbows and recurves ONLY.     
 
OBJECTIVES: To actively promote and protect quality bowhunting, and to perpetuate fair chase (as defined by Pope & Young Club) and ethi-
cal bowhunting in New Jersey. 
 
Name _________________________________________________________     Age ________      Date______________ 
 
Street Address _________________________________________________  E-mail______________________________ 
   
City ___________________________  State ______  Zip ___________  Home Phone_____________________ 
  
      
Other Bowhunting Organizations you Belong To   
_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Ever Convicted of a New Jersey Game Violation?  ❑ YES  ❑ NO   If so, What and When [explain] 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN ACTIVELY PARTICIPATING IN TANJ, PLEASE CHECK AT LEAST ONE COMMITTEE: 
❑ Membership  ❑ Publication  ❑ Standards ❑ Shoots/events  ❑ DNR/Legislative   ❑ Education 
 
PLEASE CHECK ANY SPECIAL INTERESTS, TALENTS, EXPERIENCES, OR SERVICES YOU HAVE WHICH MAY HELP YOU SERVE ON A COMMITTEE: 
❑ Home Computer  ❑ Legal/Legislative Knowledge  ❑ Organizational Skills ❑ Writing Experience  ❑ Promotional Skills 
❑ Public Speaking Experience  ❑ Fund Raising Experience ❑ Design/Art Skills  ❑ Bowhunter Education Experience  
❑ Printing/Publishing Experience ❑ Other  Experience ________________________________________________________________ 
 
Annual Membership Fee = Individual: $15.00, Junior (under 16) = $5.00, Family: $30.00  [non-pro-rated and due in January of each year] 
TANJ LIFE MEMBER: $250.00 
 
Send Application and Fee to: 
 

Ron Ellison - C/O Traditional Archers of New Jersey - 539 Oaktree Lane - Jackson, NJ 08527 

 

Traditional Archers of New Jersey 
539 Oaktree Lane   
Jackson, NJ 08527 


